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Meetings take place at the Franklin Senior Center, 10 Daniel McCahill 
St., Franklin, MA across from St. Mary’s church, from 6:30 to ~9pm, the 
first Wednesday of every month, September through May. Refreshments 
and socialization are help from 6:30-6:45pm, followed by a short business 
meeting.  A demonstration/lecture or workshop activity follows. Our meet-
ings are open to the public and all are invited to attend.

Officers:
President
Frank Robertson
(774) 254-6126
frankrrobertson@gmail.com
Vice President
Tina Guarino 
508-541-4685
tinaguarinoart@gmail.com
Secretary
Kathe Kirchmyer
(508) 533-7061
Kathytomkir@aim.com
Treasurer/Membership
Carol Frieswick
(508) 234-6697
csf@meganet.net
Corresponding Secretary
Hannah Close
(860) 204-1796
FAAsecretary@gmail.com

Committees:
Archives- Frank Robertson & 
Hannah Close
Publicity- Pam Warren
716-866-6888
loccgazette@yahoo.com
Refreshments- Bernie McNichols 
Scholarship- Tina Guarino
Workshops- Adele Corregan
508-695-0739
at4624@verizon.net 
Website- Dale Hoopingarner
Fundraising- Paul Guarino

Special Venues Chairs:
EMC- Stacey David
Fall Exhibition- ?
Mid-Winter Exhibition -?
Spring Exhibit- ?
Hawthorne Suites- Lisa Bailey
Hayward Manor- Paul Guarino 
Town Hall- Brenda Hutchinson

Great news!  Spring is just twenty-five days away.  Yahoo.  I am so 
looking forward to spending time outdoors is the sunshine, clean-
ing up, planting flowers, plein air painting and vacationing.  It’s a 
great time for renewal mentally, physically, socially and spiritually.
Many thanks to the volunteers who will work with the board 
members on two important committees:  Adele Corrigan and Dot 
Downing on the Nomination Committee and Gail Eckberg and 
Bill Wallhausser on the Spring Show Committee.  The Nomination 
Committee will be looking for members who are willing to serve 
as the FAA President and Treasurer beginning in September 2014.  
The Spring Show Committee will be helping the board to plan 
and organize the show, which is scheduled for May 16th and 17th.  
Please feel free to discuss your interests, ideas and wishes with 
these committee members.
The town of Franklin is currently working towards the creation of a 
state designated “Cultural District”.  To this end, a Cultural District 
Committee will be formed and led by Bryan Tabemer.  The idea 
is to have a defined geographical area for cultural activities and 
events, to help with the organization of cultural events and to help 
with the marketing and promotion of Franklin’s cultural organiza-
tions specifically those that represent artists and historical commu-
nity organizations.  We need to get involved in this effort and work 
with the committee as part of the Town’s Department of Planning 
and Community Development.
Along similar lines the Town has re-scheduled the public meet-
ing to discuss the potential development of the Emmonds Street 
facilities.  The meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 4th at the 
Franklin Municipal Bld., 355 E. Central St., 3rd floor Training Rm. 
beginning at 7:00 pm.   Try to attend the meeting to express your 
ideas and wishes.  
I look forward to seeing you all at our meeting on Mar. 5th when 
Carole Berren will be our guest artist to discuss and demonstrate 
the use of yopo sheets as a painting support.
Take care, 
 Frank

	



Calender of Events
March 5th Carole Berren is the FAA 
featured demo artist.
April 2nd Oil painter Christina Beecher 
will be the featured artist. 
May 7th The FAA will host demonstra-
tor Bob Aiello who will use watercolors 
in a city scene. Visit Bob’s work at livingartists.com
May 17-18th FAA Spring Show details to follow.

Classes/Workshops/Opportunities...
Art Sojourn - 2014  May 17,  - June 1, 2014  Pennellate d’Italia- Brush Strokes of Italy- An 
art sojourn with instructor Brian Keeler, is for painters and others who want to immerse in 
a figure and landscape painting course in beautiful Italy. We’ll start our sojourn in Pisa and 
Luca with a tour of  these medieval cities before heading to Barga for a week of figure and 
landscape painting. We’ll also go to Vernazza on the Cinque Terre for painting. Then on to
Florence for an inspiring weekend art before arriving in beautiful Umbria near Todi. The trip
concludes with a weekend in Rome.  A Free brochure is available with all the details. Call or 
e-mail for prices and particulars- bkeeler@epix.net or 570-746-1187 www.briankeeler.com
The Hopkinton Center for the Arts is hosting the following upcoming events: Women’s 
Art Forum Show February 7 - March 7, 2014.  High School Honors Show  March 17 - April 
9, 2014.  Arts in Bloom  April 28 - May 30, 2014 Reception: May 2 , 6:30 - 8:00 pm
The Adult Oil Painting Class using non-toxic wOil’s. The adult Beginning and Intermedi-
ate oil class is full on Tuesday and we are now looking for folks for Thursday mornings. 
For the new student, we are using wOil, a non toxic oil paint made in the USA. Intermedi-
ate oil painters are allowed to bring their own paint and or may try the w-Oil,  if interested.  
The classes are Thursday 10:30AM to 1:30PM, bring a lunch. Warm, bright studio, located 
behind Holliston Post Office, on route 16, Holliston MA. Can call Holliston School for the 
Performing Arts for more info: 508-429-4772. Four students total. Thank you, Lisa Bobrin 
508-893-0893.
The Franklin Senior Center will be hosting an OPEN HOUSE. on March 31, from 10AM 
- 4PM During the open house “ The Petunia Painters” will be exhibiting their artwork 
throughout the facility. Art teacher Aivars Zandbergs invites all to please attend.



Members’ News
Sarah Alexander will be having solo exhibits 
at the  First Universalist Society in Franklin 
MA from 3/2/14-4/11/14. And The Natick Com-
munity Organic Farm for the month of April. 
Also Fountain a Street Fine Arts members 
small works 8x8 show  (Exhibition dates 4/3 
-27)  Reception April 4 from 5-7pm http://www.
fountainstreetfineart.com  Her painting “Static” 
has been chosen to be published in Incite Color 
Passions for North Light Books.
Stacey David  will also be a featured artist at the Artists’ Studio & Gallery at Patriot Place the 
weekend of March 15-17. Stop by to say hello! www.StaceyDavidFineArt.com.
Mireille Eastman is in a two person show at the Norfolk Library through March 29th.  See 
flier at the end of the newsletter. 
Gail Eckbeg reports that the Maine Gallery Guide has again selected heramong artists and 
galleries across Maine, for the upcoming 2014 issue, showing her “Rocky Road” art piece 
(right).    Her work can also be seen at Natick Center For The Arts, “TCAN”, located at 14 
Summer St, during the month of March. 
Kris Occhino was invited by the Preservation Framer and Gallery in No. Attleboro, MA to 
be a part of a show titled, “Women in the Arts”. The reception is on Saturday, March 1 from 
7-10pm. Kris will be teaching classes in watercolor and painting beginning in March and 
April. Please visit her website and click on “Events” for more information. Kris will be ex-
hibiting a watercolor in the Attleboro Arts Museum’s annual flower show. March 20 - 23. She 
will be painting in the main gallery at this show on Sat., March 22 from 9:30am - 1pm.
Susan Sheridan’s recent oil paintings are currently being shown at the Next Door Gallery, 
250 N. Main Street, Mansfield, MA  December through March.  Gallery hours are Mon-Fri 
10-5, and Saturday 10-3. Stop in and see Susan’s work along with work from a number of 
other regional artists.
Rebecca Skinner will have work in the Attleboro Art Museum’s “Flower Show” on exhibit 
March 20-23, 2014. www.attleboroartsmuseum.org She will also have work at the Morini 
Gallery’s “Zoom (In)” exhibit March 15th thru May 18th, 2014. Opening: March 15th from 
5-7pm. http://mmas.org
“Art by the Dozen” Twelve very accomplished artists members of the RI Watercolor Society 
and Franklin Art Association will exhibit their artwork at the Spring Bull Galley, located at 55 
Bellevue Ave., in Newport, RI.  The show will be on display for the month of April, opening 
reception on April 5th from 5 to 7 pm.  The gallery is also open daily from 12 to 5 pm. Jerry 
Aissis, Robin Beckwith, Carole Berren, Adele Corrigan, Dot Downing, Paul Eddy, Bill 
Lane, Kris Occhino, Wayne Peltier, Frank Robertson, Colleen Vandeventer and Robin 
Wessmen.



Call for Entries
The Franklin Cultural Council is sponsoring a public arts project with the Rotary Club. 
They will have Lady Bug forms (approx 2’ x2’) that companies and individuals will be buy-
ing. The Council is seeking artists who would be interested in painting the ladybugs.  At-
tached is some information about the project and artists forms.   If you have further questions 
please contact:  Cat Colson 508-523-9546 See forms at the end of the newsletter. 
Norfolk Cultural Council is hosting their Annual Open Juried Art Show March 29 - April 
26. See the end of the newsletter for application and prospectus.
The Post Road Art Center is hosting the following shows: 
Post Road Art Center-Call to artists. Abstract Show 2014, Drop-off March 20th-27th, Open-
ing Reception April 3rd, 5:30-8:00 p.m. Registration Forms at http://www.postroadartcenter.
com/Click_Here.html. Call to Artists, Flower Show 2014, Drop-off April 21st-May 1st, 
Opening Reception May 8th, 5:30-8:00 p.m. Art Classes for kids and adults http://www.
postroadartcenter.com/Art_Class_List.html
The Hawthorn Suites in Franklin allows members of the Franklin Art Association to show 
their work.  Currently, Judy Belben and Frank Robertson are showing their work there.  Judy 
has been there for two months, and if any other members are interested in using the space, 
please let her know at judy.belben@gmail.com. or contact Lisa  Bailey. 
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FINDING HOME, FINDING REFUGE 
JOINT ART SHOW  

FEBRUARY 22 – MARCH 29, 2014 

Mireille T. Eastman 
 
Images of Childhood 

NORFOLK PUBLIC LIBRARY 139 MAIN STREET, NORFOLK, MA 02056 (508) 528-3380 

Matthew Works 
 

Nowhere to Lay my Head 

PLEASE JOIN US FOR A RECEPTION ON MARCH 8, 2014, 6 – 8 pm 

SPECIAL MUSIC PROVIDED BY CHARLEY EASTMAN 

ð 



Editor’s Note: As always, we depend on you, our members, to provide information for your newsletter. So I thank you 
in advance for providing information concerning coming events, exhibitions, shows, etc. ~Hannah Close

The Franklin Art Association is funded in part by the Franklin Cultural Council, 
which is supported by the Massachusetts Cultural Council, a state agency.

When ordering supplies for those winter paintings–Dick Blick 
will donate a portion of the proceeds from each order to the FAA 
as long as orders are made by clicking through” to the Dick 
Blick website from the FAA homepage. 

	 			   You can now find and “Like” the 
Franklin Art Association 
on Facebook!  Visit us at:

www.facebook.com/FranklinArtAssoc
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ART 

P h o t o g r a p h y  

B l a c k s m i t h i n g  W a t e r c o l o r  

P e n  &  I n k s  

C o l l a g e  

O i l  a n d  A c r y l i c  
P a i n t i n g  

E X P L O R E  

Woonsocket Museum of Work and Culture invites all artists and art enthusiasts to attend the 
entry free opening reception with refreshments introducing “THE ART GROUP OF NORTHERN RI” 
multimedia work on Saturday, March 29th, 2014, 1-4pm.  Presentation of the work will be at the 
museum from March 25th, 2014, until April 30th, 2014. 

Museum of Work 
& Culture 
42 South Main Street 
Woonsocket RI 02895 
401-769-9675 
Hours:  
Weekdays: 9:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. (Tues-Fri) 
Saturdays: 10:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
Sundays: 1:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
Closed on Mondays 

The Exhibitors Are: 
 
Jerry Aissis 
 
Bernadette Azar 
 
Gerri C. Bain 
 
Elaine Barrette 
 
Art Canestrari 
 
Mary Lou Conca 
 
Elaine Devonis 
 
Claire Dispirito 
 
Richard Engert 
 
Pearl Ferland 
 
Jean Fujio 
 
Perchuhy Hamamjian 
 
Randy Jaacks 
 
Nina Nixe 
 
Joanna Pashkovsky 
 
Marguerite Ofria Pile 
 
Suzanne St. Laurent 
 
Edward Venditelli 

C h a r c o a l  

The Art Group of Northern RI 

S c u l p t u r e  

F i b e r  















































































































